




Sustainability Initiatives 
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Skidmore endorses its first Campus Sustainability Plan  
In May 2015, the College endorsed the Campus Sustainability Plan, 
which highlights the College's work so far and sets goals for 2025 in 5 
focus areas: energy, waste, lands and grounds, food, and engagement.  
More details are available at: skidmore.edu/sustainability/plan   
  
A new Skidmore Sustainability Map gives a layout of all 
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This past summer, 9 ES students successfully competed for funding 
from various groups and programs on campus to undertake summer 
internships that focused on a range of environmental issues, working 
with groups in the Albany/Saratoga area, across the coast, and in 
countries around the world. 
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Every summer, Skidmore’s Faculty Student Summer Research (FSSR) 
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Caroline Tuttle ’17 spent last summer working with researchers at SUNY 
Buffalo’s Department of Geology, investigating stream contamination.  
She presented her research at the Geological Society of America’s national  
conference in  
Baltimore this past  
November, with a  
posted entitled  
“Analyzing daily  
variability in E. coli  
concentrations in an  
urban stream.”   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Emily Mangan ’16 worked with a number of senior fellows, including 
John Campbell, former ambassador to Nigeria, during her internship at the 
Council on Foreign Relations last summer.  She published an op-ed on 
Nigerian oil theft, “A primer on Nigeria’s oil bunkering,” found at:  
http://blogs.cfr.org/campbell/2015/08/04/a-primer-on-nigerias-oil-
bunkering/ 
 





This past year brought several engaging speakers to campus.  The ES Keynote speaker this year was Dr. Nagaraja Harshadeep, who spoke 
about the World Bank’s approach to environmental challenges in the developing world.  Dr. Eban



Field trips: Experiential Learning 
 
Kawing Crow Awareness Center 
 

This past fall, ES Program Coordinator Anne Ernst organized a field 
trip to the Kawing Crow Awareness Center in Greenfield Center.  
Kawing Crow’s founder Vince Walsh led ES students on a 4-hour 
tour of his property, including 60 acres of woods and wetlands.  
Kawing Crow focuses on natural and cultural history, wilderness 
skills, and permaculture practices, and students were given an 
overview of various permaculture practices that Vince is 
implementing at Kawing Crow.  ES 205 students got a chance to visit 
Kawing Crow later in the semester, where Vince talked to them about 
sustainable forest management practices.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Radix trip during Spring for AJ’s ES 221 class 
 

Visiting Assistant Professor A.J. Schneller brought his Sustainable 
Development class (ES 221) to the Radix Urban Sustainability 
Center in downtown Albany last spring, one of several field trips he 
has led there.  Director Scotty Kellogg gave students a tour of Radix 



ES Capstone 2015: Creative Thought in Action 
 

 





ES in Action 
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Look at those smiles – ES 105 
students love looking for bugs in 

our local streams! 

North Woods Steward Urvi Kalra ‘18 (left) works with a group to  


